

YOUTH OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE

SEPTEMBER 14, 2016



   8:15 A.M.
                 WFDB CONFERENCE ROOM
PRESENT:
A. Hendrix, V. Zeppelin, S. Kittel, S. Peake, 
EXCUSED:
I. Burbank, R. Pollack

STAFF:
J. Mattick, J. Luu, C. Weems
CALL TO ORDER


Ms. Hendrix called the meeting to order at 8:21 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 


It was Moved by Ms. Zeppelin, seconded by Ms. Kittel and unanimously adopted by voice vote of members present to approve the minutes March 9, March 18, April 11, May 11, 2016, and June 27, 2016.
SUMMER YOUTH EMPLOYMENT UPDATE


The Summer program has gone well this summer, expenditures have been on target.  Providers were asked to provide weekly payroll information in order to better track those expenditures.  Challenge Workforce Solutions has requested additional funding to get youth through the end of September.  The Office of Employment and Training returned $1800 and this was provided to Challenge through a contract amendment.  Through the first part of September, the Office of Employment and Training had approximately $5,000 available through month’s end.  The Ithaca Youth Bureau has over-expended in wage and fringe and Ms. Mattick will be following up with the Office of Employment and Training and if they will not expend all of their funds they may be available to cover IYB’s over-expenditure.  Ms. Mattick stated that she would recommend the Committee discuss OET’s expenditure rate prior to next year’s program.  She had some concerns with this year’s contract and the amount of funding being requested and the number of youth being served.

Ms. Mattick reported program monitoring has been occurring by way of monitoring orientations, files, and worksites. She noted that there has been improvement with Challenge Workforce Solutions and the concerns from prior year programs.  She will be reaching out to their President to discuss the correctness of the vouchers that are being submitted; but noted the vouchers can be complicated to complete.  She noted staff indicated the parameters that were placed in their contract this year have been valuable because they are reviewing everything weekly now.


Ms. Mattick stated OTDA has also been in to do monitoring.  She stated their report has not been received at this point.  A new monitor, who was also new to the process, came in this year and she has made multiple requests for additional materials outside of the standard monitoring guide.  

Ms. Peake asked if a youth survey was included in this year’s program.  Ms. Hendrix stated the decision was made to include it in the RFP for next year.
YOUTH DATA PROJECT – PARK FOUNDATION REQUEST


Ms. Hendrix stated that the group has been discussing looking for additional funding to see do some research on what youth are being served and what youth employment really looks like.  The Workforce Development Board is conducting a survey as well, but their focus is primarily for the over 24 year old population.  A request has been made to the Park Foundation for funding and a response is expected the end of September and the focus of the funding will be to help fill the gaps in the information that is already obtainable.   She stated she would expect a report to be available by next summer if the funding request comes through.


Ms. Kittel stated that information can be requested from current summer youth providers along with additional youth providers in the community.  Ms. Mattick stated she will send out the questions that are asked of summer youth providers and the group can review and add additional questions.  

    
Ms. Kittel left the meeting at 8:55 a.m.

COUNTY BUDGET OVERTARGET REQUEST – DEVELOP ADDITIONAL YOUTH CAREER PATHWAYS KNOWLEDGE


The over target request in the Workforce Development Board’s funding request to the County aligns with the request to the Park Foundation.  The funding will be used to increase Ms. Weems time to work on the research project.  Ms. Mattick stated the County Administrator has not recommended the funds in his recommended budget to the County Legislature.  Ms. Mattick will be presenting to the County Legislature this evening and will be advocating for the request.
OTHER

Ms. Mattick reported the Youth Stipend and Incentive Policy will be brought to the group at their next meeting.  The policy is being recommended by New York State.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 9:17 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 12, 2016 at 8:15 a.m. in WFDB Conference Room.
Minutes prepared by Jennifer Luu.
